
PROPOSALS TO DISCONTINUE MARYPORT INFANT SCHOOL AND ENLARGE MARYPORT CHURCH OF 
ENGLAND (CE) JUNIOR SCHOOLTO ALLOW THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN ‘ALL-THROUGH’ PRIMARY 
SCHOOL ON THE EXISTING SCHOOL SITE 

Notice is given in accordance with sections 15(1) and 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006 that Cumbria County Council, School Organisation Team, Parkhouse Building, Baron Way, 
Kingmoor Business Park, Carlisle, CA6 4SJ, intends to discontinue Maryport Infant School, Camp 
Road, Maryport, CA15 6JN on 31st August 2019, and enlarge the premises of Maryport Church of 
England Junior School, at the same address, on 1 September 2019. 

This notice will be published simultaneously with an associated notice published by the Governing 
Body of Maryport Church of England Junior School proposing to extend its age range to include 
pupils between the ages of 2 and  11 in order to create an all-through primary school on the existing 
schools’ shared site.  

This notice is an extract from the full proposal. Copies of the full proposal can be obtained from the 
School Organisation Team at Cumbria County Council, Parkhouse Building, Kingmoor Business Park, 
Carlisle, CA6 4SJ. The full proposal can also be viewed on the county council website at: 

www.cumbria.gov.uk/childrensservices/school-organisation  

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this notice, any person wishing to raise objections 
or make comments on the proposal can do so by writing to the School Organisation Team, Cumbria 
County Council, Parkhouse Building, Baron Way, Kingmoor Business Park, Carlisle, CA6 4SJ or by 
emailing school.organisation@cumbria.gov.uk by Friday 5th October 2018. 

 

 

Signed:    John Macilwraith                                                                               Executive Director (People) 

 

Publication date: 07/09/18 

Explanatory Notes: 

All objections and other comments made (and not withdrawn in writing) within the representation 
period will be sent in full to Cumbria County Council’s Cabinet. The final decision on whether or not 
to implement the closure proposal will be made using guidance provided by the Department for 
Education, by the Cabinet of Cumbria County Council, within 2 months of the end of the 
representation period. 

It should be noted that no building work is planned for the site, and the enlargement of Maryport 
Church of England Junior School arises as a result of it taking over the existing Maryport Infant 
School buildings.  
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